
Westborough Board of Selectmen

Meeting Minutes

August 26, 2014

6:30 p.m. – 8: p.m.

Present:  Chairman Barrette, Vice Chairman Dodd, Selectmen Emery and Johnson 

Also Present:  Jim Malloy, Town Manager; Kristi Williams, Assistant Town Manager/HR Director and Greg Franks, Town Counsel
Request to Approve the Board of Selectmen Minutes
Selectman ‘s motion to approve the minutes of July 22, 2014 as amended was seconded by Selectman .  Vote:
Open Forum
Public Hearing on the Amendment to the Fuel Storage License for Cumberland Farms, Inc., 165 Flanders Road, Westborough / Mike Tierney

Selectman Emery‘s motion to open the public hearing on the amendment for the fuel storage license for Cumberland Farms was seconded by Selectman Johnson.  Vote:  4-0

Mr. Tierney came before the Board.

Selectman Johnson‘s motion to approve the amendment to the license for Cumberland Farms at 165 Flanders Road to allow the storage of up to 27,061 gallons of flammable liquids as per their application was seconded by Selectman Dodd.  Discussion:  Chief Perron noted that all documentation is in order.  Vote:  4-0
Selectman Johnson‘s motion to close the public hearing was seconded by Selectman Emery.  Vote:  4-0

Public Hearing on the Amendment to the Fuel Storage License for GTY MA/NH Leasing, Inc., Shell Station, 27 East Main Street / Marc Belanger
Selectman Emery‘s motion to open the public hearing for GTY MA/NH Leasing, Inc., Shell Station, 27 East Main Street was seconded by Selectman Johnson.  Vote:  4-0

Attorney Marshall Gould, Mike Luke DiStephano, Bohler Engineering.  Adding 16,239 cubic feet of compressed natural gas.  Mike explained.  MG met with necessary departments, received approval as well as from Design Review.  Will apply for building permit once approved tonight.  Mike reviewed the plan.  Fuel for fleet vehicles, bi-fuel, Nstar and National Grid.  Will not function in regular automobiles.  Safe, underground line runs into unit.  Chief Perron agreed it is a safe operation.  
Selectman Johnson‘s motion to approve the amendment to the license for GTY MA/NH Leasing, Inc. to include 16,239 cubic feet of storage for Compressed Natural Gas at 27 E. Main Street at the existing Shell Station as per their application was seconded by Selectman Dodd.  Vote:  4-0
Selectman Emery‘s motion to close the public hearing was seconded by Selectman Johnson.  Vote:  4-0

Veterans’ Advisory Board Interview/Appointment / Brett French

Mr. French came before the Board.
Selectman Dodd‘s motion to appoint Brent French to the Veterans’ Advisory Board for a term to expire on June 30, 2015 was seconded by Selectman Johnson.  Vote:  4-0
Request to Approve a Common Victualer Permit for Darshi LLC, d/b/a Subway, 276 Turnpike Road / Hemal Patel

Mr. Patel came before the Board.

Selectman Johnson‘s motion to approve the Common Victualer Permit for Darshi LLC located at 276 Turnpike Road was seconded by Selectman Dodd.  Discussion:  Mr. Patel noted that they opened in May.  Mr. Malloy explained that they did not know that they needed one and everything was approved by the Building Department and Board of Health when they opened.  Vote:  4-0
Request to Approve a Common Victualer Permit for NexDine, LLC, One Research Drive / Gregg Hartman
Mike Adams came before the Board.  
Selectman Emery‘s motion to approve the Common Victualer Permit for NexDine, LLC at One Research Drive was seconded by Selectman Dodd.  Discussion:  Opening for business on September 8, 2014.  They are taking over present business.  Will updating in another month.  Selectman Johnson noted the involvement in community and charities, will talk to him in the future.  Vote:  4-0  
State Hospital Property / Randy Waterman, Waterman Design
Associates, Inc.

Mr. Waterman and Mr. Clay Smook came before the Board.  Have been discussing the property, offer pro bono services to the town.  Supplement existing town agencies and board.  Have worked with a client who was interested in the property.  Clay moved his business to Westborough in February and reviewed what his company does and some projects they have completed.  RW reviewed projects that they did master planning for.    Help with planning of proposed uses.  Provide 40 hours per firm, could provide bill to show equity in order to apply for grants.  GB asked when they would get together with the committee, RW once they get started, could walk the site.  Talked about buildings on site and possible saving certain parts of buildings.  The Board accepted their offer.
Request to Accept J.B.S. Professional Services as an Approved
Trainer for Retail Liquor Establishments / Chief Gordon

Chief Gordon came before the Board to request extending J.B.S. Professional Services liquor license training program to include package stores as well.  He reviewed paperwork and it fits the criteria.  They are currently approved for pouring establishments.  Chief noted they are well versed.
Selectman Emery‘s motion to approve J.B.S. Professional Services as an approved vendor for liquor license server training for both on premise and off premise licensees was seconded by Selectman Johnson.  Vote:  4-0
Westborough State Hospital Committee Interviews

GB Board will review candidates and will vote on the appointments at the September 9, 2014 meeting.

Matt McCafferty came before the Board, senior project manager, Fox RPM, reviewed background in architecture. Building, designing, planning and economics, experience with construction, consultants.
Warren Anderson came before the Board.  Interest of the local area, been involved in the area development lives on lake across from the property.  On the WCLT Board of Directors.  Vision keep land closer to the lake more natural, at top of hill buildings.  Be able to keep lights down.
Betheda Shuman came before the Board.  Main desire represent a different population, concerned with youth, activities for them in a safe environment.  Place for adults as well, elderly.
Brian Bush came before the Board.  Recognizes piece of land important for town, and county as well.  Background.  Do right the first time.  Long term project, not develop once be done.  GB asked Clays comment master planning be flexible, he agrees and should be encouraged.
Paula Less has walked property, landscape architecture degree, involved in construction all her life.  Involved in homes for habitat for humanity.  Set westborough aside from surrounding communities.  Court universities and colleges for satellite campuses.  99 year lease.  Some people feel disconnected from the town, activities to bring town together. Would like to see weeping cherry trees in memory of people who were patients.  Refurbish greenhouse.  Ideas for fundraising.
Gary Wittman came before the Board commended on the purchase other towns will be watching. Involved with DMS and DYS when they took over the Hadley Building.  Automatic traffic light at Route 9.  Abutter, interested in improvements, traffic. State is interested in piece of property to build new building move Allen Hall into.  Keep part of the land fallow, new middle school.  

Request for a Part-time Bus Driver / Alma DeManche, Council on Aging
Ms. DeManche and Brad Huff came before the Board.  Not so much the numbers, where they are, transporting to and from.  People aging in place.  Concern about several practices in town not taking new patients, appointments are earlier and later.  Substitute bus drivers had been used in the past, no money in budget for their overtime.  Distances from one end to the other amount of time it takes to get there.  GB how do we transport long term, better long term planning.  LE what services should we be offering, realistic, what town should be responsible for and what it is going to cost.  TD need for it, asked if keep track of riders, collect data.  Maintain logs on the bus, trips and what type.  Daily routes are determined by the people that use the bus.  TD neighboring towns in state work together to transport to same doctors.  Offered to come to COA meeting and help with coordination of this.  IJ what does fourth drive gain, AD reviewed the schedule currently, and how would expand hours if added the fourth.  Brad, some days only have one bus on road.  AD asked board to come in review schedule and ride a bus.
Town Manager Report
Sidewalks on west main, rich voutas excellent job dealing with utilities to get job done.  Send him a note on behalf of Board.  Movie on the green, Frozen, 600 attendees.  People supported business in the commons.  Next meeting tours of fire station, 5:00 p.m., then town hall.  FS done end of September.
Issues and Correspondence of the Selectmen
LE Update on GTAG progress on Hocomonco Pond.  Many people attended walks.  Next meeting on September 17 at 7:00 p.m.  Proposals from various boards, committees, departments what they would like to see.

TD will attend event in Worcester.

IJ Selectmen looking at electronic packets, other committees may want to use as well.  Last EDC meeting $1 million so far in building and permit fees.
Executive Session
Selectman Dodd moved to enter into Executive Session for the following purposes:
· To discuss collective bargaining, as an Open Session would have a detrimental effect on the Town’s bargaining position; and

· To consider the purchase, exchange, lease or value of real property, as an Open Meeting would have a detrimental effect on the Town’s negotiating position;

And further that the Board adjourn in Executive Session.

A roll call vote was taken: 
Submitted by Paula M. Covino

	_________________________

Chairman Barrette
	__________________________

Vice Chairman Dodd

	_________________________

Selectman Drewry
	_________________________

Selectman Emery
	________________________

Selectman Johnson
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